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WHAT IS THE CAPISTRANO UNIFIED COUNCIL PTSA (CUCPTSA) LEGISLATION TEAM AND WHAT DOES IT DO?

· The Legislative Action Team is a non-partisan council level organization with a Legislation Chair appointed by each school in our district. 

· It holds monthly meetings to review legislative news, to take advocacy stands on issues and to promote activism on the part of parents and community members on key issues. The Legislation Chairs then relate that information to their own schools, both through PTA Board/General Association meetings and via newsletters and websites.

· The Legislative Action Team is also a recommendation body for the school district on issues such as budgeting. 

· The advocacy agenda for the Legislative Action Team is determined on an annual basis and includes advocacy statements directed at the federal, state and local levels of school governance. 

· Once a year, the majority of the Legislative Action Team travels to Sacramento to visit with key legislators and to learn more about the pending education issues.  The team members then report back to their parent groups on what has been learned from the trip.

· Several monthly trips are made by small groups to Sacramento to gather and share pertinent education information. Additionally, many meetings are made to state and federal representatives locally. 

· One of our Chairs generally attends the National legislation conference in Washington D.C. put on by PTA to meet with federal representatives and another Chair goes to the California PTA legislation conference in Sacramento.
· The Legislative Action Team is regarded as a knowledgeable and credible source of information for the parents and community members in our schools. 

What the CUCPTSA legislation team accomplished last year
Last year, we made many trips up to Sacramento and did several letter-writing campaigns in an effort to make legislators aware of the educational issues that CUSD faces. We focused in particular on equalization (bringing our district up to the state average in per student dollars), as we felt that this would have the most positive financial impact on our district’s budget. 

We met with not only our district’s legislative members, but also with key Senate and Assembly Education and Budget committee members from all over the state, as the decisions they make impact our children. We also met regularly with Governor Schwarzenegger’s Deputy Legislative Secretary and key education groups.

We wrote all our letters on bright orange paper (to show they were from Orange County) and by the end of the year we had became quite well known up in the halls of the Capitol Building! 

Our efforts paid off! In the Governor’s proposed January budget, the administration recommended $200 million for equalization. That would have meant approximately $2 million to CUSD. From January to May, we continued our advocacy efforts and we were delighted to find out that the Governor had proposed $300 million in his May Revise. We were even more thrilled when the actual budget was finalized by the legislature and signed by the Governor - the equalization amount was $350 million, which translates to about $3.5 million for CUSD!

Full funding of Proposition 98 was a priority for us, and that became a reality for 2006-07. K –12 Proposition 98 funding on a per pupil basis will be 11.4% higher than in 2005-06.

Local control was another issue, which we had strongly advocated for and we again saw huge strides in this direction, culminating in a discretionary one-time state-wide block grant of $534 million to be split 75% to school sites and 25% to districts. This represents another approximately $3.5 million for CUSD.

Part of our legislative agenda was to advocate for more secondary counselors – we saw $200 million statewide in the final budget, or about $1.3 million for CUSD.

So, as you can see, armed with a passion for children’s issues, knowledge and strategic planning, the Legislative Team can and does make a difference. You can too by taking action whenever asked!

Upcoming this year

November elections 

Local candidate forums

A focus on working to increase special education funding 

For more information please, contact your school’s Legislative Chair.
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